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2018 Officers

President 
Mary Hamlin     
maryhamlin47@gmail.com

VP Programs
Shannan Maggied             
ssmaggied@yahoo.com 

Cecily-Sue Roth  
CS.Roth@hotmail.com

VP Membership
Sue Whitney     
whit2inva@gmail.com

Secretary
Linda Walters    
lindaw@shentel.net 

Treasurer

joycenoell@cox.net 

Webmaster
Bonnie Bull        
bbull@bullworks.net

Next Board Meeting: 
Monday November 12th

10 am.
At Windtree Clubhouse

President’s Message

November meeting on November 
13th

December luncheon will be December 4 Trinity Ecumenical Parish
12:00

 http:/ / www.lakequilters.org

L.Q.G Joyce Noell       

Hello Quilters! 

I hope many of you are working on your Challenge project. I wish I had 
had time to do one, but I’m so looking forward to seeing yours. 

The “Virginia Register” arrived at my house today. It is filled with notices 
about special events and quilt shop specials for December. Be sure to pick 
one up at the welcoming table at the November meeting. 

Remember that Erich Faber will be at the 
to answer our questions on our tax status before we vote. Only those 

present at the meeting can vote, so be sure to attend! 

The at 
at . 

 Mary Hamlin, President

 Lake Quilter’s News

       November 9, 2018

Volume 27 Issue11   Editor 

At Trinity Ecumenical Church

Jackie Hodgson
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LQG 2018 WORKSHOPS & PROGRAMS

Tues., Nov. 13, 1-3 pm: – LQG Annual Business Meeting. 

Tues., Dec. 4, Noon:–Annual Holiday Luncheon, at Trinity Ecumenical Church

Veronica Church 

However, Veronica needs ONE MORE VOLUNTEER to be her Co-Programs VP to share the responsibilities of 
this very important job. 

THANK YOU 

FYI:

On a scale of 1-5, with 1 being the lowest and 5 being the highest, please rate your experience:

1 2 3 4 5

1 2 3 4 5

1 2 3 4 5

1 2 3 4 5

The responses we received were very honest and 

Cecily-Sue Roth & Shannan Maggied, Co-VPs Programs

: “that 
which is measured can be improved,”

overwhelmingly positive.

cs.roth@hotmail.com /  ssmaggied@yahoo.com
443-994-9844 /  540-314-1916

We are extremely happy to announce that has volunteered to be one of the new 2019 
Programs Co-VPs.  Her ideas and enthusiasm for this job are certain to make for a fun and educational year, 
and she is sure to take things to a whole new level!  

The core function of the Guild is its Programs, and this is not a one-person job.  If 
you are computer literate and would like to lend your talent and enthusiasm to help the Guild in 2019, then 
PLEASE call Mary Hamlin TODAY and let her know of your interest.  You will receive guidance and training 
from both Shannan and Cecily-Sue.

An additional big to Bonnie Bull for the tremendous job she does on the Guild’s website.  She 
takes the Programs and Workshops information from each month’s newsletter and posts it online, as well as 
the supply lists for each Workshop.  She makes our Guild look very organized and professional with the in-
credible website she has created and manages for us.  Please remember to thank her for her wonderful 
work.

In 2018, we began giving out feedback sheets to each Participant at every Workshop.  Believing in
the following questions were asked:

Overall, did you enjoy this Workshop and feel like it was a valuable use of your time?

How would you rate the instructor?

Did you learn something new?

Did you make any new acquaintances with other Guild members?

Additional comments/suggestions/constructive criticisms regarding this Workshop, the Instructor, overall 
set up and management of the time and space, or ways we might improve things?

  The suggestions for improve-
ments were implemented (if possible), and constructive criticisms regarding the instructors (if any) were 
passed along.  Overall, Participants were extremely enthusiastic about all of the skills and techniques they 
learned, projects they did, and new friends they made

A heartfelt thanks to each of you who participated in the Guild’s Programs and Workshops during 2018.  
Your support and encouragement have meant so much to both of us, and the best part for us was making 
new friendships and getting to know some of you more.
Blessings for 2019,

Cecily-Sue and Shannan

 

 

♦

♦

♦

♦
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Our membership currently stands at 157 members. 2019 dues will be due Janu-
ary,  so our dues will match the fiscal year’s income.  The renewal form will be 

and will also be We are all looking for-
ward to another stellar year of workshops and programs. 

Submitted by Sue Whitney, Membership VP. whit2inva@gmail.com

Less than a month until the final event!  Congratulations to Colleen Filbey who 
won the monthly participant prize for the challenge.  Thank you to Batiks Etc., 
Threads Run Thru It and The General Store for contributing the prize.

Speaking of prizes, as a reminder and to get you motivated to finish your chal-
lenge, a special thanks to the following sponsors who donated our prizes:

1st place: $100 Quilted Expressions in Lynchburg
2nd place: $50    Patchwork Plus in Dayton

3rd place: $35    Threads Run Thru It in Rustburg

4th place:  $20 Boones Country Store in Boones Mill
Any unclaimed monthly drawing prizes will be used for honorable mention 
and/or the “show only” category.

If you have any questions about this year’s challenge, please contact Sue Wilson 
at 

sent out by email posted on the website.  

Please be sure to let me know of any changes in your contact information. 

2018 Barn Quilt Challenge

suefredwilson@icloud. com.
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News from the Beehive……………………..

We have a “new bee” in the hive!  The Worker Bee was formed this month. The name re-
flects the hope that this Bee will meet the needs of quilters who are still working as well as 
what they can do to help their community.  They will be meeting on the second Sunday of 
the month from 2-5 pm at the Patmos United Methodist Church.  As a starting point, their 
aim is to learn from each other, work for charities (bears, fidget blankets, Project Linus, etc.) 
as well as have traditional sessions working on individual projects, learning new techniques, 
sharing tips, books and expertise.  Field trips will also be in the mix!  Sounds like it is going to 
be an active and fun group! If you are interested, please contact Jan Emerick-Brothers at 
scooter_brandy@hotmail.com. (Please note that is an underscore in her email address 
between scooter and brandy)       

 Submitted by: Kate Holdgreve,  kdholdgreve@gmail.com

The you made at the February Sew-In went to children in Bedford and Franklin County 
Hospitals' ERs and Pediatric departments. with bears went to the Perinatal Cen-
ter. went to nursing homes. (my grands and great-grands call them

) with fleece bears went to Shelters in both counties. ,
, have gone to Bedford Nursing Home & Bedford and Franklin County 

Hospices. have gone to nursing homes.
are going to young people who are "aging out" at 

the end of the year. go to the domestic violence shelters in both coun-
ties. go to the 220 pre-school tots served by STEP. 
Your donations of fabric and notions have been shared at our guild meetings, with the left-overs 
stored away in crates for February's Sew-In and Bear-stuffing. Sensory and fidget quilts are in de-
mand, as well as chemo caps. We will recycle your stash reduction into 2019's charity donations. 
Thank you, thank you to the person who donated YARDS of solid blue and blue/white striped 
sheeting. Look for our crate of pillow case kits with an easy pattern in 2019.           

CHARITY REPORT       
bears

Baby quilts
Bibs Children's quilts nap 

quilts Lap or wheelchair-sized quilts Pillow 
Pals Fidget (sensory) quilts

Walker and wheelchair bags Larger Lap quilts/ twin 
quilts with a pillow pal in a pillowcase CASA,

Bed quilts w/ pillowcases
Christmas stockings

B etty Huffman
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Buzzing of  the Bees

If  you have an interesting project that your Bee has been involved in and would like it to be 
included in the Newsletter, please send it in a ‘W ORD’ document, no 

later than 5th of  the month that you would like it to appear, to  
Include a picture too.  

Friendship Bee (Hardy) – meets 1st & 3rd Monday, 10:00 a.m. Call Betty Huffman  
AUGUST

Kept in Stitches Bee

Let It Bee meets 1st Thursday, 10 a.m. , Bethlehem Methodist Church (across from Moneta Library) Will dis- 
NOVEMBER. (Full at this time). Contact Dale Stellhorn 

Kate Holdgreve. 
SEP-

Material Girls Bee  

TEMBER.

River Queen Bee

Shady Ladies Bee
APRIL

Southside Bee Teena Livsay 
( MAY

Worker Bee

questions contact  Jan Emerick-Brothers 

L I B R A R Y    N E W S       
Look for 

in January        

for meeting 
location. Will display in . (Full at this time)

meets 1st Thursday at the SML Association meeting room (lower level behind Old Oak Ca-
fé—Rt. 616 at Westlake) 10 a.m. to 2 p.m. Members work on individual projects as well as charity quilts. Call 
Marilyn Doble or Linda Burke  Bring lunch. Will display in OCTOBER. (New members WELCOME).

play in

(various locations) - Meets the 1st and 3rd Tuesday, 9:30-3 PM. Call 
Traditional quilters learning new and varied techniques. (Full at this time). Displays in  

(Goodview) meets at the Moneta Library the 3rd Tuesday of the month at 12:30 pm. For ques-
tions please call either Sharon Cullen or Linda Pote. Will display JANUARY. 
(Full at this time).

(Various locations) meets 2nd Thursday of each month from 10:00 am to 12:00 pm or longer. 
They will rotate meeting sites from home to home. Contact Linda Spencer  Will display in  
(Full at this time).

(Union Hall) meets 2nd Thursday, 10 a.m. to 2 p.m. Bring lunch. Contact 
Working on scrappy charity quilts. Will display in 

(Huddleston) meets the 2nd Sunday at Patmos United Methodist Church, 2 p.m. to 
5 p.m. Working on various charity projects as well as individual projects. For 

There are 2 new books headed to our library.
‘SPLASH OF COLOR: A RAINBOW OF BRILLIANT BLACK-AND

-WHITE QUILTS’, and ‘EASY QUILTS FROM PRE-CUT       
FABRICS’ 

Do you know a member in need of  a Get Well, Sympathy or Thinking of  You card?

If  so, please contact Linda Walters, Sunshine chairman  at lindaw@shentel.net

IF YOU HAVE  ANY UPDATES  or CHANGES FOR THE ABOVE contacts, email Kate Hold-
greve kdholdgreve@gmail.com

We appreciate your efforts to share your beautiful work with all of us.

hodgson,jackie@gmail.com

.

NEW
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LAKE QUILTERS GUILD INCOME & EXPENSE OCTOBER, 2018 

INCOME Oct YTD BUDGET 2017 fwd*

 Total 82.50 9801.06 14058.00  3616.00

EXPENSES

Total 1059.73 9332.38  13773.00

Oct. Balance  10973.12

New Basic Quilting Class

begin in January, noon to 12:45

sign up to express your 
interest with Sue Whitney at the sign in table

We plan to charge approximately $10 

Dues 62.50  967.50 3750.00  2725.00
Guests 10.00  32.00  35.00
Member ads  160.00  120.00
Programs  0  0
Workshops 2865.90  3262.00  226.00
BOM  0  100.00
Quilt Show 2315.00  2200.00
Show Raffle 3094.00  2200.00  665.00
Ways & Means 10.00  76.50  100.00
Donations  285.00  285.00
Interest  5.16  6.00
Hospitality  0  2000.00 ________ 

Programs 2232.16 4390.00
Workshops 1028.94 4707.30 3262.00
BOM  0  100.00
Quilt Show 1240.60 1200.00
Administration  0  200.00
Equipment  0  150.00
Charity  11.75  100.00
Hospitality  18.94 2075.00
Insurance  266.00  300.00
Library  30.79  30.79  75.00
Membership  81.01  150.00
Challenge  0  50.00
Outreach  0  100.00
State Corp Comm  25.00  26.00
Sunshine  20.00  50.00
Rent  625.00 1475.00
Website  73.83  70.00____
     

Submitted by Joyce Noell (Treasurer)

A new class will taking place during the block of the Month time, . We will 
cover tools, color, fabric, rotary cutting, accurate seaming, pressing, piecing, half square triangles, flying 

geese and many other topics.

If you are a beginner or just want to hone your skills, 
. We will limit the enrollment, so 

we can give you individual attention. Those who sign up early will get first 
choice of attending.

Currently we plan six sessions, but we can plan more if the need arises to cover 
putting together your quilt top, borders, preparing for quilting and binding. 

(one time charge) to cover the costs of 
copying handouts.       

 Sandra Ferguson and other quilters.

*money collected in 2017 for 2018 budget
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F O R   S A L E

ONLY two 

years old

Asking 

$4000

(540) 314-4288

For up-to-date information and photos of guild happenings...Be sure to visit our website at

http:/ / www.lakequilters.org
Email additions and questions to Bonnie Bull, Webmaster     bonnie@lakequilters.org

The cancellation policy for LQG meetings is:

WDBJ7 website: 
http:/ / www.wdbj7.com. Weather/ Closings. 

This is the HQ Simply Sixteen 16 

inch longarm on the HQ Little 

Foot Frame. Unit is 

and only used 8 times. 

Original price $5500. 

or

best offer. Call Stephanie at 

Please contact Jackie Hodgson at hodgson.jackie@gmail.com if  your email address changes 
to ensure email delivery of  your monthly newsletter and LQG blasts.

Weather Cancellations

If  either Bedford or Franklin County 

Schools are canceled then the LQG meeting is canceled. In addition, notice of  guild 

meeting cancellations due to bad weather will be posted on the 

Click on A link  to this website can be 

found at the bottom of  the Homepage of  our website.  For further information or 

questions, please contact the LQG president or the VP of  Programs. Their contact in-

formation is on page one of  this newsletter.
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THE GENERAL STORE

Check out our website for some exciting classes coming up soon.  www.generalstore.sml.com

We will be hosting sewing/quilting classes with your fabric or our kits. We are compiling a 
list of  instructors to include painting, decoupage, embroidery, fairy gardens and more! 

Please let us know if  you are interested in teaching or what kind of  classes you would like. 

Drop Off/Pick Up location for Alecia Knox

Thanks for shopping local.

The General Store
 213 Scruggs Road
 Moneta, VA 24121 540) 721-3009 

www.generalstoresml.com

80 Edgewater Drive
Moneta VA 24121-6225
(540) 719-1066

blueridgewoolworks@hotmail.com 

www.blueridgewoolworks.com

80 Edgewater Drive
Moneta VA 24121-
6225
(540) 719-1066

Custom Quilts & Machine Embroidery

csthreadzllc@hotmail.com

We stock many110” Quilt backing fabrics

‘The Workshop’

Check out these exciting businesses 
……… MORE to come

Blue Ridge Wool Works LLC  

Cecily-Sue Roth 

CS THREADZ LLC

Cecily-Sue Roth 

Boone’s Country Store
2699 Jubal Early Hwy. Burnt Chimney, VA 24065

(540) 721-2478   FAX (540) 721-4831

Open Tuesday thru Saturday 9:30 – 5:30

Thank you for your continued support.

NEW fabrics now in stock 
including a large selection of batiks

Remember to check out our Bakery section 
where we have a variety of HOLIDAY goodies, 

including  Turkey Dinners 
& all the fixin’s.

place your  
orders now

   

    (

Look for new Quilt class schedule coming in 2019
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  Layaway & No interest 
     financing available

Bernina             Elna              Janome

Your complete store for top quality
machines, classes, notions & service

Check out this New Barn Quilt & More Business 
Colors of Life

All size barn quilts, 

I also do custom cornhole boards, picnic tables 
and homemade signs.

4’x4’ – 2’x2’ – 12’’x12’’

If  you would like a specific barn quilt or prefer 
to purchase one, please give me a call. The barn 
quilts are hung on the exterior of  a barn, 
house, garage or other building. Come get your 
beautiful barn quilt soon.

If  you have an idea, “Let’s Talk”

Jane Strike
5044 Alean Rd.
Boones Mill, Va. 24065
(540) 520-8178 or (540) 420-4372 
ejstrike827@gmail.com

Did you know?   
The guild only 

charges you $5/
year to advertise 
your quilting/
crafting related 
business in our 

monthly newsletter.

ATTENTION MEMBERS!!
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